
FOI 23/140 
 
10th March 2023 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).  
 
Duodopa 20mg/ml + 5mg/ml, intestinal gel (PL 41042/0001) was authorised by a CoA on 
21/12/2012. The original MA (PL 20841/0001) was authorised through an incoming MRP 
with Sweden as RMS (SE/H/0415/001). 
 
There is no PAR available through the HoA MRI Product Index: 
https://mri.cts-mrp.eu/portal/details?productnumber=SE/H/0415/001 
 
However, as the product was authorised via a procedure with another EU member state as 
the RMS, we cannot provide any further information under S27 of the FOIA (International 
Relations). We advise you request this information directly from the Swedish authorities. 
https://www.hma.eu/human-medicines/national-
contacts.html?showctr=26&cHash=8292a649851a8f837192db30732979a4 
 
If you disagree with how we have interpreted the Freedom of Information Act 2000 with 
regards to your request, you can ask for the decision to be reviewed. The review will be 
carried out by a senior member of the Agency who was not involved with the original 
decision.  
 
If you have a query about the information provided, please reply to this email.  
  
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
  
If you were to remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you would have 
the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Please bear in 
mind that the Information Commissioner will not normally review our handling of your request 
unless you have first contacted us to conduct an internal review. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  
  
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
  
Yours sincerely 
  

  
  

MHRA Customer Experience Centre 
Communications and engagement team 
Medicines and Healthcare products Regulatory Agency 
10 South Colonnade, Canary Wharf, London E14 4PU 
Telephone 020 3080 6000 
 


